LONDONASSEMBLY

Chair of the London Assembly



Jennette Arnold OBE AM Member for North East London Hackney, Islington and Waltham Forest

City Hall The Queen's Walk More London London SE1 2AA Telephone: 020 7983 4000

Web: www.london.gov.uk

10 November 2015

Boris Johnson

Mayor of London City Hall The Queen's Walk London, SE1 2AA

Dear Mayor

Re: Proposed Reappointment to the Office of Chairman of the London Fire and **Emergency Planning Authority**

Thank you for your letter dated 5 November 2015, which advised of your proposed reappointment of Gareth Bacon AM to the office of Chairman of the London Fire and Emergency Planning Authority, for the period 1 December 2015 to 16 June 2016.

I write formally to confirm that I have agreed that there is no need, on this occasion, to hold a confirmation hearing in respect of Gareth Bacon's reappointment.

Yours sincerely

Jennette Arnold OBE AM

Jennette Suls.

Chair of the London Assembly